

Rob Stokes Minister for Education

Ms Helen Minnican Clerk of the Legislative Assembly Parliament of New South Wales Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000



MT18/414

Dear Ms Minnican Releu,

I write in response to a petition lodged with the Legislative Assembly of the Parliament of New South Wales by Ms Eleni Petinos MP, Member for Miranda, on 16 May 2018, requesting the construction of an assembly hall at Jannali East Public School.

I thank the community for its representations.

I am advised that the Department of Education is continuing to work closely with the school in relation to the sale of surplus land at the school.

In preparation for the sale of the surplus land, the land must be rezoned, subdivided and formally valued. The department intends that proceeds of sale are provided to the school for the development of appropriate new facilities that would support the school's long term educational needs.

Yours sincerely

Rob Stokes

Minister for Education

cc Ms Eleni Petinos MP, Member for Miranda